Department of Public Instruction Quebec, P. Q.

HON. CYRILLE F. DELAGE

SUPERINTENDENT

G. W. PARMELEE

ENGLISH SECRETARY, DE-PUTY MINISTER OF THE DEPARTMENT, AND DI-RECTOR OF PROTESTANT EDUCATION. When replying please give at the head of your letter this number.

No. 150/25
Replies should be addressed to "The Superintendent of Public Instruction, Quebec, P. Q.

J.-N. MILLER

FRENCH SECRETARY AND DEPUTY MINISTER OF THE DEPARTMENT.

February 12th, 1925

Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., LL.D., McGill University, Montreal, P.Q.

Dear Sir Arthur: -

I received some time ago your letter of February 5th., with a copy of the Memorandum which goes to the Prime Minister of the Province on behalf of the Royal Institution for the Advancement of Learning for the purpose of justifying the application for financial assistance provided for in the proposed Bill which came at the same time.

I have had the Bill copied as well as the axtract of your financial statement so that each of these documents may be in the hands of the Committee a few days before the next meeting.

I think that your Memo which was addressed to the Prime Minister should also be placed in the hands of the members of the Committee because it is, at the same time, historical and argumentative. I did not feel like sending a copy of this document to the members of the Committee without your consent principally because of the fact that it is addressed to the Prime Minister. I would suggest, however, that you have the necessary alterations made and about twenty-five copies prepared for the use of the members of the Committee. The fact is, our office staff is extremely busy just now because of the extra work of the Session, and I should be glad to escape the making of these copies.